Dear Parents, 

My name is Lisa Martel, and I am the Gifted Education Teacher at Morse Elementary.  Since Gifted Education is a special education program, let me explain some specific facts about the program in the Blue Valley School District.  Gifted Education services the needs of about 3% to 5% of our school population who are intellectually gifted.   To be placed in the program a special education evaluation must be completed.  This evaluation takes several months to complete and looks at a variety of data in a holistic manner.  Two sets of differentiation opportunities must be tried and evaluated in the regular classroom plus several teacher checklists are completed.  If this data supports a possibility of giftedness, a student will be invited to attend a “Child Find” Group in the Gifted Education room.  In the Gifted Education room your child will work on higher level abstract thinking activities.   I will continue to collect data through observations, interviews, checklists, and evaluations.  The special education team will meet to discuss all the data gathered on your child and will then recommend what course of action to take.  To qualify, a student must not only have a high intellectual ability, but also exhibit behavior traits typical of gifted children.  Once a child is placed in the program we work on developing higher level abstract thinking, problem solving skills and how to make good social choices.  
On the other hand, academically talented students make up about one third of the student population at Morse.  Academically talented students score very well on tests that measure academic ability.  These boys and girls generally have MAP test scores at the 95%ile or above and reach the exemplary category on state assessments.   They are very hard working, successful students.  These students receive differentiation opportunities in the general education classroom.  In fact they have the chance to participate in the exact same general education opportunities as a gifted child.  An academically talented child does not have the higher level abstract thinking and problem solving ability of a gifted child.  Therefore this child does not attend classes in the gifted education room to work on those skills.
Through out the school year I am in constant contact with your child’s classroom teacher.  We look at differentiation opportunities for each child.  We do informal checklists and screening.  If at some point in this year we feel your child is a candidate for Gifted Education, we will contact you and start the documentation necessary to begin the evaluation process.  

If you have any questions or concerns don’t hesitate to contact me at 913-239-6871 or lmartel@bluevalleyk12.org.  Thank you very much in advance for your help to make this a great school year for your child.

Sincerely,

Lisa Martel

Gifted Education Teacher

Morse Elementary 

